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The 12,171 persons in residence July 31, 1966, in institutions tinder the 
Department of Public Welfare represent a net decrease of 135 from June 30, The 
mental hospitals, with 5,829 resident patients (5,551 mentally ill and 278 
inebriates) showed a population decrease of 77 during the month (81 fewer 
mentally ill and four more inebriates). The 5,415 patients in institutions for 
the mentally retarded July 31,was 63 less than at the beginning of the month. 
The book population of these institutions totalled 6,049 at the end of July, 
with 465 patients out on summer vacations, 165 on trial placement and four 
on unauthorized absence. The other institutions showed little change in popu­
lation during July except that Oak Terrace Nursing Home population increased 
by seven during July. The state nursing homes had 727 resident patients July 31 
(422 at Ah-Gwah-Ching and 305 at Oak Terrace), there were 103 crippled children 
in Gillette State Hospital, 53 tuberculosis patients in Glen Lake State Sanatorium 
and 44 children in the Minnesota Residential Treatment Center, The special 
schools for the blind and deaf were closed for summer vacation during July, 

During the past year, the mental hospital population has decreased by 
699 (almost 11 percent), with 723 fewer mentally ill (a decrease of almost 
12 percent) and 24 more inebriates in residence (an increase of more than nine 
percent) July 31, 1966 than a year ago. All hospitals except Moose Lake and 
Willmar showed population decreases this past year. Moose Lake has shown a 
small increase in both mentally ill and inebriate patients, while at Willmar 
a small decrease in mentally ill patients was offset by an increase in inebriates 
in residence. The total mental hospital population is now just about half the 
number who were in residence at the highest point almost twelve years ago. The 
inebriate population has increased during this period, while less than half as 
many mentally ill are hospitalized than were in residence -when the downward 
trend began back in 1954-55. 

During July, 56 percent of all mentally ill admissions were voluntary, 
about the same proportion of voluntary admissions as during the previous year. 
Almost half (48 percent) of all mentally ill first admissions and two-thirds 
(66 percent) of all readmissions were on voluntary basis. 


















